Program Committee Meeting

Tuesday, January 15, 2019
Foster Care and Adoption Services Conference Room
921 N 24th Street, Quincy, IL 62301

11:30 A.M.

Members Present:
Marcia Moulden, Chair, Tiffany Frericks, Jerry Jackson, Chaka Jordan, Natalie Oswald, and Steve Wavering
Members Absent:
Rev. Leo Enlow and Syndi Peck
Others Present:
Deb Roberts, Director of Foster Care

Chaddock Staff

Present:

Debbie Reed, President/CEO, Matt Obert, and Judy Miller
I. Opening Prayer

Marcia Moulden welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves. With a quorum in attendance, Marcia opened the meeting with prayer at 11:35 A.M.
II. Approval of Minutes
MOTION: Tiffany Frericks moved to approve Program Committee 

        meeting minutes from the October 16, 2018 meeting.  The 

        motion was seconded by Steve Wavering and it passed 

        unanimously.
III. Q2FY19 Continuous Quality Improvement Summary Dashboard
Matt Obert gave highlights of the report. Referrals and inquiries numbers are up. Overall Admissions are above budgeted numbers. Committee asked Matt to explain the In-Home Intensive program. Two staff members who are trained on our treatment model will work with the parents and child in the home. The goal of the In-Home Intensive is to keep the child from having to be admitted into the residential program. The funding for this program is tricky because the funding does not fit into the insurance company’s funding stream spectrum to pay for the In-Home Intensive Program. Finance Department continues to work with insurance companies to find new ways to fund the In-Home Intensive program.
Matt Obert highlighted the Development section in which the numbers have been revised and everyone received the revision page to review. Matt Obert will have the Quality Assurance Department do a final revision and this page will be sent out to the Board members tomorrow. We are getting very close to receiving the $750,000 for renovation work at The Knowledge Center. 
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MOTION: Jerry Jackson moved to recommend to the Board of 



                   Trustees 
approval of the Q2FY19 Continuous Quality 



        Improvement Summary. The motion was seconded by 



       Natalie Oswald and it passed unanimously.
IV. Program Discussion Items/Updates

i. Residential Services
DCFS referrals are not a fit for our Residential DCFS program. The Leadership Team has made a strategic decision in regard to treatment and mission to end the Residential DCFS contract. We are down to 3 DCFS clients. Two of the three are scheduled to be discharged and the last one will be discharged by the end of this fiscal year. We will notify the department we are ending the residential program contract. Long term, we have enough referrals to meet our treatment modality and advocate for kids who need the services. Chaddock will still continue the Group Home DCFS contract.


ii. School

Chaddock School has hit the number of 100 for total students attending Chaddock school. We need more Special Education certified teacher applications. If anyone knows of anyone looking for a teaching position, please send them our way. More than half of the students in school are community students. The Extended Day School program is also offered and available to local families. Currently we have 6 students in the Extended Day after school program.

iii. Accreditation Updates – COA, EAGLE, Joint Commission
At the last meeting we updated the committee on the Joint Commission (JCAHO) accreditation review process that Chaddock recently completed. With this being the first time through their process, we would either receive a recommendation of accreditation or be denied of accreditation. Based on our review, JCAHO came back with denial letter for Chaddock. There were minor things that didn’t match with their standards. We had 60 days to try and meet their standards or withdrawal from the process. If you try and match their standards and they still decline your accreditation, your name gets entered onto a list and it would show Chaddock was denied of the JCAHO Accreditation.
The JCAHO Accreditation is more of a medical model. The Leadership Team made the decision to withdrawal from the JCAHO accreditation process at this time. Chaddock will continue to review the JCAHO findings and work on implementing the recommendations that we feel make sense at this time. Chaddock will continue to monitor and re-evaluate the need for JACHO in the future.
V. Case Review

This case review was taken from the Developmental Trauma and Attachment Program (DTAP) program with ISBE as the referral source and the permanency goal was to return home. While in placement, this client participated in the DTAP program. Individual and family therapy were a large part of treatment. She attended Chaddock School consistently and as she progressed in the program she was able to attend school in the community part time. During her treatment she participated in Life Skills groups in the cottage and also was involved in the Quincy community through volunteer work, utilized the local YMCA, and maintained a part-time job. Since her discharge from Chaddock, the Aftercare Coordinator has completed a 6 month post discharge survey. She had maintained school placement and was recently on the high honor roll. 
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She had been accepted into a university and is looking into where she will attend college. She has had no hospitalizations since discharge and has maintained her part-time employment.
VI. Showing of Resilience at John Wood Community College January 31, 2019
Thursday, January 31, 2019 the free film screening of the 2016 documentary Resilience will be shown at John Wood Community College. Following the showing, Chaddock will partner with several Quincy community leaders, which includes Roy Webb, Maureen Kahn, Debbie Reed, Rev. Orville Jones, and a speaker from the judicial system. The panel will be moderated by Josh Carlson, Associate Director of The Knowledge Center of Chaddock. Screening will be from 6-7 P.M. and panel discussion will follow from 7-8 P.M. School-based leaders, city and county policy makers, law enforcement, community and faith-based organization, human service and health care providers are encouraged to attend. 
VII. Foster Care Update
Deb Roberts, Director of Foster Care and Adoption Services gave an overview of the Foster Care program. Starting in July of 2018 Foster Care went from serving six counties down to four counties. We are not serving any new cases in Cass or Schuyler County. Since Lutheran Family Service started in December with their service, they have taken several new cases. In July we had 248 cases, and presently we have 246, so we have not noticed any impact with Lutheran Services also providing local services. 
VIII. Adjournment

With nothing further to discuss, group consensus to adjourn the meeting at 12:50 P.M. Laura Jones gave the tour at the house next door that has been renovated into a home like setting that is used now for visitations and also for In-Home Intensive services. Foster Care received donations from the community to help with renovations. The community welcomes the newly renovated space that is now provided for visitations.





____________________________






Marcia Moulden, Chair
HANDOUTS: 
Agenda

Minutes October 16, 2018 Program Committee Meeting


Q2FY19 Continuous Quality Improvement Summary


Case Review
Meeting adjourned jm
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